DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS
, , , . . Engineering Division — Traffic Section

P ‘.. meeting community needs. .. enhancing quality of life.” 2635 E. Glendale Avene
Appleton, WI 54911

TEL (920) 832-5580

FAX (920) 832-5570

To: Municipal Services Committee
From: Michael Hardy, Assistant City Traffic Engineer
Date: April 2, 2019

Re: Parking Change on Ashbury Dr at Mya Dr (by ANHS)
Follow-Up to Six-Month Trial Period

The Traffic Section was contacted by a citizen representing the residences along the private street Mya Drive. The
citizen noted there has been increase of Appleton North High School (ANHS) students parking on Ashbury Drive in
high density and proximity to Mya Drive. Their request was to restrict parking in the vicinity of Mya Drive to provide
better visibility of traffic when exiting onto Ashbury Drive.

Based on a review of situation, we believed the change would have little to no negative impact, as the change
would only displace a few parked vehicles that could easily relocate back to the ANHS parking lot or elsewhere on
Ashbury Drive. Based on this information, we instituted a 6-month trial to test the changes.

Since implementing the change, we have received no negative feedback from the neighborhood regarding this change.
As such, we recommend making the change permanent.
To accomplish this, the following ordinance action is required:

1. Create: “Parking be prohibited on school days from 7:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. on the south side of Ashbury
Drive from a point 810 feet east of Ballard Road to a point 980 feet east of Ballard Road.”
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